
St. Charles Parish


Department of Planning & Zoning

Land Use Report

Case Number: PZS-2005-48

GENERAL APPLICATION INFORMATION
· Name/Address of Applicant:

Greg & Trisha Koch

Allen & Janice Johnson

399 Oak Street

401 Oak Street

St. Rose, LA 70087

St. Rose, LA 70047

504.491.5720

· Location of Site:

Undeveloped Iris Street (formerly 3rd Street) at Oak Street, St. Rose

· Requested Action:

Revocation of 45-foot wide undeveloped right-of-way

· Purpose of Requested Action:

Combining with existing abutting lots to create Lots 17-A and 1-A-1.


SITE – SPECIFIC INFORMATION
· Size of Parcel:

Lot 17-A: 11,230.78 sq. ft.

Lot 1-A-1: 9,333.84 sq. ft.

· Existing Land Use:

Lot 17-A: single-family residential structure

Lot 1-A-1: mobile home (legally non-conforming).
· Existing Zoning:

R-1AM

· Surrounding Land Uses and Zoning:

Residential land uses, R-1AM zoning surrounds 3 sides of site. Vacant land uses to the rear of site.

· Comprehensive Plan Specifications:

“Encourage service oriented land-uses, especially airport related uses, while maintaining the existing residential uses.”

· Utilities:

Existing

· Floodplain Information:

X

· Traffic Access:

Directly across street from site, Iris Lane connects Oak Street and St. Rose Avenue (LA 626), which is a block away and runs parallel. 


APPLICABLE REGULATIONS
St. Charles Parish Code of Ordinances, Chapter 2. Administration. Section 2-4 Procedure to dedicate, or revoke dedication of street, canal, etc.:

(c)
Acts of revocation on streets, drainage ditches or canals shall contain the same information as requested for acts of dedication and shall be accompanied by the submission of a subdivision plan which shall be executed through the local subdivision process, formally incorporating revoked properties into adjacent parcels.


ANALYSIS
This is an application to consider a revocation of an undeveloped 45-foot wide Parish-owned right-of-way in favor of the abutting property-owners and of the survey indicating resubdivision into 2 lots. Because this action requires an Act of Revocation, the Council must also consider the application, if approved by the Commission.

The Department has received memos from the Directors of Public Works & Wastewater, the Director of Waterworks, and the Contract Monitor, all stating no continuing public need of the right-of-way and no objection to the Parish revoking the right-of-way. The Department foresees no potential negative impact that would result from approval of this application. Both resulting lots would exceed the minimum requirements for R-1AM zoning.


DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Department recommends approval.

